In 2010:

· the “Ruimtevaart Filatelie Club Nederland” (RFC Nederland) (= Dutch Space Travel Philatelic Association), which is a member of the Koninklijke Nederlandse Bond van Filatelistenverenigingen (KNBF) (= Royal Dutch Federation of Philatelic Associations):
a. published its quarterly magazine “Nieuwsbrief” (each issue: 16 pages, full colour, size A4, number 130 copies) and

b. organized at least two meetings: one in spring (a formal one with an auction and the possibility to meet other members in a friendly atmosphere) and one in autumn (a more informal one meant to enable our members to discuss topics in our field of interest and share experiences)

Surely members of RFC Nederland participated in (propaganda and competition) exhibitions both in the Netherlands and abroad. Just like in previous years RFC Nederland stimulated lectures on astrophilately and Power Point presentations at the meetings of other KNBF members where possible. 
Two Dutch philatelic magazines, “Filatelie” and “Thema”, regularly pay attention to the articles published in our “Nieuwsbrief”. Other foreign astrophilatelic magazines publish articles originally written for our magazine. Only every now and then non-philatelic publications publish astrophilatelically related articles.
On 29 May 2010 the KNBF introduced its first internet newsletter, the “KNBF-Nieuwsbrief”. So far six issues have been issued with a wide variety of subjects, among which astrophilately. This will be continued in the future. A free subscription is available at  redactienieuwsbrief@knbf.nl  Finally, the following Dutch websites paid attention to astrophilately: 
http://www.knbf.nl
http://www.postzegelblog.nl

With kindest regards,

Albert P.H.M. Jacobs,
Dutch delegate FIP Section Astrophilately.
